ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
10 November 2015
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Bell, Armstrong, Boyd, Eggleston, Sleight, Widd and Yeo.

Apologies:  Councillor Pearson-Moore and Councillor Pollard
Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton.

82/15
COMMUNITY LED PLANNING – Peter Hirschfield from the Humber and Wolds Rural Community Council (HWRCC) gave a presentation on the benefits of holding a community review consultation event and developing a community led plan.  The process could strengthen the relationship between the Parish Council and the community as well as providing a road map for future Parish Council activities.  HWRCC offered to conduct the consultation on behalf of the Council at a cost, which could probably be met through a National Lottery Grant.  The Parish Council discussed the difficulties in successful engaging with residents of the Parish and potential ways of overcoming the problem.



Resolved – (a) that the Clerk would submit a grant request to the National Lottery to fund this project.
83/15
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
84/15
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That minute 71/15 should be amended to show that Councillor Boyd had agreed to approach St Mary’s Church and not Councillor Eggleston and that the minutes of the meeting held on the 8 September should then be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

85/15
UPDATE ON MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING – The Clerk reported that East Riding of Yorkshire Council had agreed to carry out a traffic speed survey in January.  The new lamp post had been repainted but East Riding of Yorkshire Council had not yet commented on the request to revert to the original gloss green.  Councillor Boyd reported that St Mary’s Church had indicated that they may be willing to contribute to the replacement gate and gate post.  Councillor Holmes reported that he had received an updated quote for additional work at the Church.  The cost of the work was noted and Parish Council discussed whether the gate and post could be removed instead of reinstating.  



Resolved - (a) that Parish Councillors would inspect the gates and posts at Church Walk prior to the next meeting so that a decision on replacement could be taken.  
86/15 
EAST RIDING OF YORKSHIRE COUNCIL ISSUES – Resolved – That East Riding of Yorkshire Council should be requested to paint a further set of slow signs on the first bend coming out of Etton after the turn off for Dalton.  
87/15
LETTER OF RESIGNATION - Councillor Holmes advised the meeting that Councillor Pearson-Moore had tendered her resignation from the Parish Council.


Resolved – (a) That the resignation should be accepted and that Councillor Pearson-Moore should be thanked for her hard work and contribution to the Parish Council (b) that a notice advising residents of the resignation should be displayed. 

88/15 
CORRESPONDENCE– Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

· H Lount & Sons - Expressing disappointment at refusal of planning application, Woodhouse Farm.

· British Red Cross - Fundraising request to support new Fire and Emergency Response Support Vehicle

· East Riding of Yorkshire Council 

· Confirmation that two new SLOW signs will be painted on Gardham Road by October.

· Invitation to Budget Consultation Event, Thursday 26 November, East Riding Leisure Beverley

· Notice that 24 waste recycling banks across the East Riding of Yorkshire to be removed as no longer cost effective. 

· Remittance Advice April - June Recycling Credit - £25.39

· Notice that paper copies of planning applications will no longer be distributed from June 2016. 

· October Edition of Parish News

· Advising of grant of up to £5,000 to help create / develop youth provision in our community.

· Providing festive lighting licence forms

· Invite to Public Transport Champion awareness sessions

· Notifying of up to £1000 grant for community projects from ESH trust 

· Offering land on 104 Main Street as gift to Parish Council

· 6 month anti-social behaviour statistics. 

· Issue of projectors to support future planning consultations

(b) that a donation of £25 should be made to the British Red Cross to help provide welfare support vehicles for those involved in a house fire.
89/15
PLANNING MATTERS

a)  Applications for comment – 15/03413/PLF - External and internal alterations with erection of single and two storey extension to side and construction of dormer windows to front following demolition of existing garage/store, 94 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PQ.  Resolved – That the Parish Council should object to the application on the grounds that the extension was not in keeping with other properties in the conservation area and because the application was an over development of the site.
b)  Applications on which comments submitted since the previous meeting –   Resolved - to note that i) no objection had been made to the application to fell a Lawson cypress due to disease at 80 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PQ ii) no objection had been made to application 15/02776/PLF, Erection of first floor extension to side, alterations to existing garage to create additional living accommodation and alterations to existing windows, doors and dormer windows to rear at Chapel House 77 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PG, subject to the Highways Officer being satisfied about the subsequent parking issues.

c) To note decisions of the Planning Authority - Resolved - to note that i) the Planning Authority had raised no objection to Fell Lawson cypress due to disease at 80 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PQ ii) the Planning Authority had approved application 15/02560/PL, Construction of boundary gate, Old School House, 2 Main Street, Etton

90/15
PUBLIC TRANSPORT CONSULTATION - Councillor Holmes reported that East Riding of Yorkshire Council was carrying out a review of how public transport was provided in the area and had asked Parish Councils to help identify local transport needs.  The outcome of consultation was considered to be vital to influence current and future public transport provision.  The meeting discussed an example survey that could be conducted in the village. 


Resolved - that Parish Councillors would each take responsibility for surveying or distributing the questionnaire to allocated areas of the Parish.
91/15
CHRISTMAS LIGHTING - Councillor Holmes advised the Parish Council that the Christmas lights had been donated to the Light Dragoon, who had agreed to display on a Christmas tree to be planted in the garden area in the car park.  It was noted that Councillor Sleight had agreed to help erect the tree.

92/15
MONTH 6 BUDGET MONITORING AND ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - The Clerk presented the six monthly budget monitoring statement.  



Resolved – That the budget monitoring statement should be received and the following accounts approved for payment:

	Etton Village Hall (Room Hire) 


	£11.00

	ND Jennings (Install defibrillator)


	£168.00

	ERYC (Street Lighting SLA)


	£1,397.63

	Alan Bravey (Salary November and December)


	£99

	Post Office (PAYE November and December)


	£66

	Laxton Parish Council ( SLCC Subscription 50% Contribution)
	£38.50

	Royal British Legion ( Purchase / Donation to Memorial Wreath)
	£25.00

	British Red Cross (Donation to Welfare Vehicle)
	£25.00


93/15
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS – None received.

Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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